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MEMORANDUM

To:
Commissioners/Office Heads

From:
Dr. Duane Kilty, Undersecretary

Date:
November 8, 2004

Re:
LEP Policy and Procedures

Enclosed please find the Cabinet’s LEP policy and procedures for distribution to your staff. We are targeting December 1, 2004 for official implementation.  As you will note, the accompanying attachments include a list of qualified interpreters within the Cabinet other than the interpreters available within the EEO Compliance Branch’s Language Access Section.  The attachments are as follows:

1. LEP Policy and Procedure, which references:

a. Language Access Section approved list of qualified Cabinet interpreters.

b. Approved community partner list.

(Note: Language Line coding will be provided.)

2. LEP policy quick reference guide (note: Interpreter protocol referenced within will be provided).

3.
Signage, including “I Speak” card.

You likely have other staff that are performing interpreter services on a daily basis with Spanish speaking clients.  Please continue to let them perform such services, but caution these employees that if they feel they are misunderstanding the client or the client is not comprehending, to follow the procedure identified on page 3 of the LEP Policy.

Upon your review of the policy and procedure, please note the requirement for your office/department to develop internally a method to keep track of the number of LEP encounters and the language spoken.  You will be responsible for reporting each month to the Language Access Section your data for cabinet-wide compilation.  Please include in your monthly reports the following:

1. The number of LEP encounters,

2. The language involved,

3. The step used to handle the interpretation, and

4. The funds spent (if applicable).

Of note, the list of qualified interpreters and community partners are grouped by region.  Please encourage your staff (especially the employees that perform interpreting – but are not on the qualified list) to establish a regular contact person from the qualified list.  Having such a contact will should foster a mentoring relationship with the Spanish-speaking employee and, hopefully, help that employee to eventually be deemed “qualified.”

All Cabinet staff that speak Spanish (or any other language) will be invited to meet in December (possibly Monday the 6th – we will send out additional notice with the time and place) to review in detail the policy and procedures.  We will review the guidelines and answer any questions they may have.  Although they may feel that they perform proper interpreting services, these employees need to be aware of specific requirements and our desire to increase their capabilities to reach the qualified level.  We hope to be able to routinely add more staff to the “qualified” list.

In addition, we will notify you soon of the LEP website address for your employees to visit for self-training, review of the policy and procedure, and links for further education.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact the EEO Compliance Branch manager, Johnette Cotton, at (502) 564-2767 or by email.
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